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The Faculty Senate recommends the establishment of an Ad Hoc Committee on Department Chairs.  This committee would formulate proposals to go, through the governance system, to the Committee on Faculty Affairs.  
The work of the recent Design Team on Administrative Reassigned Time is an important aspect of department chairs’ work, but this committee is intended to address a much broader question: What can the College do to attract outstanding teacher-scholars to serve as department chairs?  There are numerous allied questions that the committee might address in the course of its work, such as the following:

· Aside from reassigned time, what incentives should the College use to attract outstanding chairs?

· What sorts of training and professional development do chairs need in order to be effective leaders?

· What are chair’s current duties?  What changes need to be made in chairs’ duties?

· Do chairs have sufficient authority in appropriate areas?
The Senate suggests that a meeting of current department chairs be called to establish the committee.  The Senate President could serve as convener.  The chairs can determine the best way to assemble the ad hoc committee.  
The Senate recommends that the ad hoc committee consist of nine-twelve members.  Its members should include current, former, and prospective chairs.  It should represent a diversity of Schools and expertise.  

We suggest that this ad hoc committee be established immediately so that its work can inform and be informed by current revisions to administrative reassigned time and the discussions between adminstration and the AFT on the role of chairs in improving instructional quality.  
